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May 1, 2022 

3rd Sunday of Easter 

 

St. Mary of the Assumption 

Catholic Church 
 

 

414 West Madison Street, Decatur, Indiana 46733  

Phone: (260) 724 -9159   Fax: (260) 724-8948 

www.stmarysdecatur.org  
 

Office Hours  

Monday -Thursday 9am -3pm  

Friday 9am -1pm  
 

Sacrament of the Sick  

Emergency Number: (260) 706 -7136 
 

Bulletin Submissions  

sbrite@sjdecatur.org  

Due: ASAP-No later than Monday at 3pm  

 
Please contact the church office or                                                                      

have a family member contact us                                                                               

if you are in the hospital or nursing home                                                   

temporarily or long term.  

 

 

http://www.stmarysdecatur.org
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Sponsor of the Week 
 

Best Decatur Hardware & Rental  
Daily:  8am -8pm  

Sunday:  12pm -5pm  

724-9543 

Decatur Plaza Shopping Center  

May 2-May 8 Liturgy Schedule 
 

Monday, May 2  

    8:10 a.m.  Gerrie Ehrsam À                      

    5:00 p.m.  Adoration  

    5:00 p.m.  Confession  

    6:00 p.m.  Josh Sefton À       

     

Tuesday, May 3  

    8:10 a.m.  Mary Alice and Beany Whitright ÀÀ    

    5:00 p.m.  Adoration   

 5:00 p.m.  Confession  

    6:00 p.m.  Jack Richert À       
                                                   

Wednesday, May 4  

    8:10 a.m.  Living -Deceased: Jim Wilder Family        

                 

Thursday, May 5  

    8:10 a.m.  Teresa Schurger À    

    6:00 p.m.  Paul Loshe À       

    6:30 p.m.  Adoration until 8pm  

    6:30 p.m.  Confession until last person            

             

Friday, May 6  First Friday 

    8:10 a.m.  Isabel Costello À     

    9:00 a.m.  Adoration until 11:15am  

    9:00 a.m.  Confession until last person  

    8pm -8am  Adoration  

                                                      

Saturday, May 7  First Saturday 

    8:10 a.m.  Mark Girgash À  

    8:45 a.m.  Confession until last person  

    3:30 p.m.  Rosary for the unborn  

    4:00 p.m.  Colleen Kable À     

                    

Sunday, May 8  World Day of Prayer for Vocations & Motherõs Day  

    7:00 a.m.  Robert Rife À        

    8:30 a.m.  Living -Deceased: Joe and Kim Leach Family          

   11:00 a.m.  People of St. Maryõs Parish      

     

Usher Schedule ñMay  

4:00pm=Lewis Seffernick and Dick Stimpson  

7:00am=Mike Gremaux and Fred Velez  

8:30am=Scott Jauregui and Charlie Bowers  

11:00am=Larry and Tyler Fullenkamp   

*Note:  Collection boxes will be left in case ushers are unavailable.     

MARY-MARTHA 

CIRCLE 

Team 8  

CHURCH 

CLEANERS 

Team 5  

COLLECTION 

COUNTERS 

Team 5  

From the Desk of Fr. Dave 
First Communion  

I have received questions, and wondered              

myself, when the Precious Blood may be                   

offered again for Holy Communion.  Bishop 

Rhoades recently informed us priests that the 

information we receive from the health officials, 

including the CDC, as well as United States  

Bishops and the Vatican continues to                         

recommend refraining from sharing the                 

chalice.  So, there are no immediate plans to 

offer the chalice here even though we may 

read about occasional Catholic Churches  

elsewhere in other diocese doing so.  

Recall that the fullness of Christ is in both the 

Body and the Blood and that receiving only 

one species, Body or Blood, does not diminish 

full Communion with Christ and His Church.  The 

Churchõs doctrine of concomitance states that 

the true body, blood, soul and divinity of our 

Lord exists under each species of bread and 

wine.  You cannot divide Jesus in half!  

We want to do all that we can to promote 

good health for everyone, especially children 

and those with weakened health.  We do this 

not only for parishioners, but for the wider              

community too.  Congratulations to our First 

Communicants who received the Blessed                   

Sacrament for the first time this Sunday.  

Weekend Offertory Collections 
Please consider including our parish in your will or estate.  

 

                           April 24, 2022               

Weekend Offerings/Envelopes  -------- $11,227.00                  

Online Giving same period  ---------------- $7,837.70 

Loose Change  ----------------------------------- $413.00 

Total Offerings for the Week  ------------ $19,477.70 

Current debt to the Diocese  --------- $625,502.84 
 

Cost of operation of the church and school is supplemented 

by wills, endowments, grants, Bishopõs Appeal Overage, and 

other offerings to the parish. Please consider these means of 

contributing.  

Help Wanted:  Custodians 
St. Mary Church and St. Joseph School are looking for 

custodian staff.  Full or part -time hours available.  

Maintenance or supervision experience may be                

helpful.  Please contact Brian Baker for more                     

information or an application.  260 -724-2765 or 

bbaker@sjdecatur.org . 

In Memoriam 
We note the recent passing of William òBillyó Helms. Please keep Billy and 

his family in your prayers.  

Ukrainian    
Family Aid 

On Monday, May 2 at 

7:00pm in the Parish Hall, 

we will have a meeting to 

discuss how our parish can 

help Ukrainian families who 

may be coming to the  

United States during the 

war.  All are invited, or 

please feel free to send 

questions, ideas,                    

concerns, etc. to Father 

Dave at:  

frdave@sjdecatur.org . 
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Stephõs Spot 
Relig ious Education  

May 1=First Communion at 1:30pm  
 

April assignment due in May:  

BACKGROUND  READING=Parent Guide: pgs.224 -262 

for April; Lesson 12 Essay on pg. 286; Lesson 13 

Essay on pg. 288; April Questions & Answers.  

ACTIVITIES=Activity 1  on page 233 in Parentõs 

Guide ñAll Students =pg. 124 in Student Book 

(discussion only); Activity 4 on page 240 in 

Parentõs Guideñ1st-4th grade=pg. 129 -131 in 

Student Book (*turn in) and 5th -8th grade=pg. 

132-133 in Student Book (*turn in); Activity 4 on 

page 256 in Parentõs GuideñAll Students=               

discussion only; Grace Person Activity on pg. 

259 in Parentõs GuideñAll Students=pg. 140 in 

Student Book.  

 

**There will be a container located in the parish 

hall for you to return April assignments and the     

Parent Guide Book.  Keep the Student Activity 

Book.  

Serving you in Christ,  

Steph Brite  

sbrite@sjdecatur.org  

260-223-9789 

Pray for Vocations 
3rd Sunday of Easter ñMay 1, 2022  

(Religious Brotherõs Day) 

òFeed My lambs, tend My sheep.ó 

If you think you may have a vocation to follow 

the Risen Lord as a priest, deacon or in the 

consecrated life, contact the Vocation Office 

at 260 -422-4611 or by email at:  

info@discernpriesthood.com . 
 

Holy Hour to pray for our priests:  May 5 at 7pm  

Middle School 
Youth 

kweber@sjdecatur.org  

 

 

May 3=Meeting 4:30 -6pmñGym  

May 20=Spring Fling 7 -10pm 5th St. Parking Lot  

Kingdom Builders 
Is your soul seeking more?  

Join us for a gathering filled with                

  laughter, learning and  love 

of the Father.  

                        All Women Welcome!!  May 11 from 7 -8:30pm  

Pope Francisõ  Prayer                   
Intentions 

May ñFaith-filled Young People  

We pray for all young people, called to 

live life to the fullest; may they see in 

Maryõs life the way to listen, the depth of discernment, the                  

courage that faith generates, and the dedication to service.  

Fall Fest 2022 

September 10th & 11th  
 

SAVE THE DATE 

Haiti Ministry Update 
Blessed Easter to all!  This is a joyful time of year and seeing the signs of 

spring make it even more joyful for me.  I would like to give a quick                  

update on our ministry, our sister parish, and things in Haiti in a more             

general sense.  

Our ministry is small but continues to strive to serve the needs of Divine 

Mercy Parish, our twinned parish in Lory, Haiti.  We seem to be able to 

raise about $10,000 per year to assist with the needs of the school and 

parish in Haiti.  The last count of students I got from Father had the school 

serving over 250 children, and much of the money that we raise goes to 

pay teachers and provide lunch for the students.  It isnõt nearly enough 

to cover all the costs, but without our support it wouldnõt be possible to 

provide meals and pay teachers because most of the families canõt             

afford to send their kids to school.  

Our hopes to travel back to visit our sister parish in Haiti are still on hold.  

First it was Covid that kept us out of Haiti, and now there are criminal 

gangs that stop people and goods on the roads and are responsible for 

kidnappings and murders both Haitians and missionaries.  The cost of 

goods has skyrocketed and groceries and other supplies are difficult to 

find.  I heard from our former priest who is now in Port -au -prince and he 

only goes out if he has to.  Life has become even more difficult for those 

who already faced daily struggles.  

We ask for you to pray for the people of Haiti.  Fr. Eduard Jerome, the 

parish priest there sent me this message recently:  I hope you are well 

there, despite everything life goes on, we try to make an effort.  We are 

still struggling with the insecurity situation in the country, everything is 

slowing down.  We wish you to continue climbing towards Easter.  Our 

patronal feast for this year will be for April 24, do not forget to pray for the 

faithful of the parish of Lory.  Here, you are in our daily prayers.  

 

Thank you all for your prayers and the support of our Haiti Ministry.                 

God Bless!  

Walk with Me 
Enter into the 3 -year Eucharistic              

Revival for the Catholic Church in 

the U.S. 

Eucharistic Procession & Festival  

June 19ñWarsaw  

Prayer Service & Music begins at 

2:30pm  

Procession departs at 3pm  



St. Mary of the Assumption Catholic Church Å Decatur, Indiana Page 4 

 

 

Madness 
Winner 

Congratulations to 

Alice McComb, the 

winner of $150 the 

week of 4/25/2022.   

The lucky number 

drawn was 195.  

Help  
Wanted 

Fr. Dave is looking for 

volunteers to help 

with mowing the  

parish grounds as 

well as part -time 

paid help for                 

cleaning around the 

church and church 

office. Please            

contact Fr. Dave for 

questions or to                 

apply:  

frdave@sjdecatur.org                                                

or 260-706-7130  

 

HELP!! 

Recently 
Baptized 

Please welcome into 

the Family of Christ:   

Tucker Allan Mack, 

son of Casey and 

Jodi (Downing) 

Mack.  

Sunday  

                            

May 22=Patsy and 

Jessica Smith  

World Day of Prayer for Vocations 
Sunday, May 8 

Sunday, May 8 the Church throughout the world prays for vocations. Will you make a special effort to ask 

the Lord for vocations to the priesthood and religious life?  Pray for the priests who have ministered to you 

throughout your life, both living and dead. Encourage your children, grandchildren, or other young                  

people to consider a vocation as a priest or religious brother or sister.  Pray a rosary for more young men and 

women in our diocese to respond to Godõs call. 


